

Julia Gillard MP Prime Minister Parliament House Canberra 2600

Dear Prime Minister,

We note your recent agreement to address the Australian Christian Lobby conference on October 6th. We also note that this is the second time you have agreed to address this lobby group.

The ACL holds many views on sex and sexuality that are not shared by the majority of Australians, so we congratulate you on being prepared to address a minority morals group, as well as other more mainstream community groups.

We would like to invite you to address a much larger group of people who would pretty much represent a collective view that was diametrically opposed to the ACL. This is the annual Sexpo Lifestyle Convention at the Melbourne Entertainment Centre between Nov 4th - Nov 7th. We would propose that you address a selected group of 200 VIP patrons in the MEC auditorium and then later rebroadcast the address to the 70,000 patrons who will attend over the four-day period.

Most of Sexpo's patrons are young couples from the suburbs and young people living in and around the electorate of Melbourne.

We would propose a 15 minute talk on the joys and responsibilities that go along with a modern sex life these days with 15 minutes of questions from the floor.

Many younger voters are concerned about prohibitions on their sexual lives these days and the rise of the nanny state. This would be an excellent way for you to address such concerns.

Of course we would treat the occasion with the utmost dignity and professionalism.

Thank you for considering this request and we look forward to hearing from you soon.

Yours truly,

Fiona Patten: CEO Eros Association